
May 29, 2014

Gordon and Debbie Winters
218 Maquam Shore Road
Swanton, VT 05488

Dear Debbie and Gordy:

Congratulations on the beautiful new addition to your family. It appears from her picture that 
Anna already has such personality – and a loving big brother to watch out for her.

As the father of daughters, there’s nothing quite like having a little girl. Mine have brought me 
such joy (and a fair number of challenges, as any child does) and I love being a part of their lives 
every day. Trust me, before you know it she’ll be heading off to college and you won’t know 
where the time has gone, so cherish every day, and Gordon, practice playing dress up and 
memorize the names of all the Disney princesses ASAP!

Again, my sincere congratulations on the new lady in your lives. May you have a lifetime of joy 
with each other.

All my best,

Phil Scott


